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The above information is provided in good faith without warranty, representation, inducement or license of any 
kind. No freedom from infringement of any patent owned by NOVA Chemicals or others is to be inferred. NOVA 
Chemicals is not responsible for any processing or compounding which may occur to produce finished articles, 
packaging materials or their components. Further, NOVA CHEMICALS MAKES NO WARRANTY OR 
REPRESENTATION OF ANY KIND, REGARDING THE INFORMATION GIVEN OR THE PRODUCTS 
DESCRIBED, AND EXPRESSLY DISCLAIMS ALL IMPLIED WARRANTIES, REPRESENTATIONS AND 
CONDITIONS, INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION ALL WARRANTIES AND CONDITIONS OF 
QUALITY, MERCHANTABILITY AND SUITABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. 
Responsibility for use, storage, handling and disposal of the products described herein is that of the purchaser or end 
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NOVAPOL® is a registered trademark of NOVA Brands Ltd.; authorized use/utilisation autorisée.  
SCLAIR® is a registered trademark of NOVA Chemicals Corporation in Canada and of NOVA Chemicals (International) S.A. elsewhere; authorized 

use/utilisation autorisée.  
SURPASS® is a registered trademark of NOVA Chemicals Corporation in Canada and of NOVA Chemicals (International) S.A. elsewhere; authorized 
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July 10, 2018 File: 2150-3-1 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Re:  NOVAPOL®, SCLAIR®, SURPASS® Polyethylene Resins—California Proposition 65 Status 
 

 

This letter is in response to your request regarding the above.  
 
Please be advised that NOVAPOL, SCLAIR and SURPASS polyethylene resins and their 
components, as supplied by NOVA Chemicals Corporation, do not contain any reproductive toxins or 
carcinogenic substances, per the state listing of chemicals, as amended on May 25, 2018, that would 
require a warning under the California Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986 
(Proposition 65). 
 
As noted below, we cannot however be held responsible for any subsequent addition of, or contamination with, 
any substances or materials listed in Proposition 65 which may occur during processing of the resins to 
produce finished articles, packaging materials, or their component(s). 
 
This information is believed to be correct as of the date of this letter. However, since regulatory status is 
subject to change, we recommend that you contact us in one year’s time to confirm the foregoing. 
 
I trust this information will be sufficient for your needs. If you have questions regarding the above, contact me 
at (403) 750-3615 or by e-mail at ken.sonnenberg@novachem.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kenneth L. Sonnenberg, M.Sc. 
Senior Advisor, Product Regulatory Compliance 
Product Integrity 


